
Meeting Minutes  

 
 
Healthy Living/Health Services Subcommittee 
Special Meeting on APCD 
Monday, October 3, 2011 
5th Floor East Conference Room – General Assembly Building 
 
Present: Delegate Robert H. Brink   Senator George L. Barker 

Delegate John M. O’Bannon, III   Senator Harry B. Blevins 
Delegate Christopher K. Peace   Senator Linda T. Puller    
    

Next HL/HS Subcommittee Meeting: November 22, 2011
 

The Healthy Living/Health Services Subcommittee meeting was called to order by Delegate 
O’Bannon who welcomed Commissioner Karen Remley and Director Cindi Jones to the 
meeting.   
 
Stephen Bowman was recognized and asked to provide an overview of All-Payer Claims 
Databases.  Mr. Bowman’s overview was followed by presentations regarding perspectives of 
All-Payer Claims Databases: 

 
• Virginia Hospital & Healthcare Association 

• Jeremy Greenfield, Director of PAC & Advocacy  
• Donald E. Lorton, Executive Vice President of Carilion Clinic 

 

• Virginia Association of Health Plans 
• Doug Gray, Executive Director 

 

• Virginia Health Information 
• Michael Lundberg, Executive Director  

A brief question and answer period followed and Mr. Bowman was asked to develop options for JCHC’s 
consideration.  There being no further business, the HL/HS Subcommittee adjourned.   
 
 
Prepared by:   Kim Snead 
Date:               October 27, 2011 
 
 


